
COUNTY COMMISSION RECORD, VERNON COUNTY

Tuesday, December 3, 2024,                                                                            1st December Adj.

THE VERNON COUNTY COMMISSION MET, PURSUANT TO ADJOURNMENT, TUESDAY, DECEMBER 3RD, 2024, AT 9:00 A.M.  

PRESENT: JOE WILSON, PRESIDING COMMISSIONER; CINDY THOMPSON, NORTHERN COMMISSIONER; EVERETT L. WOLFE, SOUTHERN COMMISSIONER 
	                          
  FAIRGROUNDS
Commissioner Wolfe placed a call to Mike Vandenberg, Road and Bridge Operator/Welder, to discuss the location of sewer lines at the Vernon County Fairgrounds.

   STATE AUDIT
The Commission met with Adrienne Lee, County Clerk, and Brent Banes, County Collector/Treasurer, to discuss the State Audit that was released yesterday and to determine the next steps to correct the deficiencies. A news release in regard to the audit results was emailed to the local media.

ROAD AND BRIDGE
Mike Reasoner, Road and Bridge Foreman, visited the Commission to discuss loads of asphalt millings that was recently delivered, the new mower that should be delivered this week, a county bridge on 1525 Road, and a county bridge in the northern part of the county.

                                                          COURTHOUSE CHRISTMAS TREE
Commissioner Thompson, Adrienne Lee, County Clerk, and Mike Reasoner, Road and Bridge Foreman discussed the details of digging a hole in the Courthouse lawn to plant a large tree that will be decorated for Christmas. 

KATY ALLEN LAKE
Tom Taylor, Taylor Engineering Company, stopped by the Commission to look at documents concerning the dam at the lake.

  TRAINING
John Shorten, Southern Commissioner Elect, visited the Commission to get information on training for newly elected officials that will take place later this month in Jefferson City.

                                                          RADIOS AND REPEATERS
Derik White, Emergency Management Director, and  Shane Balk, Inetvisions, LLC, met with the Commission to discuss new radios and repeaters that are needed in the county.

					     ARPA
Phyllis Sprenkle and Becky Morgan, Mayor of Sheldon, called on the Commission to share the progress of sewer and water line projects for the City of Sheldon. The projects are funded by an ARPA grant that was received last year.

                                                         INVOICES AND CHECKS
The Commission reviewed and approved invoices and signed checks.

				          TOWNSHIPS
The Commission sent emails to the townships regarding the deadline to turn in invoices to be paid in 2024 and concerning the deadline to file for township positions.

				         


                                                               BUDGET FILES
The Commission sent emails to notify concerned parties that the deadline for budget files to be turned in was moved to December 18, 2024, so that Budget meetings can begin on January 2, 2025.

  ADJOURN

Ordered that Commission adjourn at 4:00 p.m. until Wednesday, December 4, 2024.


ATTEST: ________________________________ APPROVED:_____________________________		      CLERK OF COMMISSION			                  PRESIDING COMMISSIONER
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